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To :  Budget and Long Range Planning Committee, CSU San Marcos
From: Anne Lombard and Greig Guthey, Co-chairs, Hiring and Academic Planning Committee, CHABSS
Re:  Sociology proposal to hire 2 tenure track faculty members using EL funding

Dear Budget and Long Range Planning Committee,

We understand that you have asked for an opinion from the CHABSS HAPC about the proposal by the Sociology Department to hire 2 new tenure track faculty members funded by EL in order to lead a Criminology program at the Temecula campus.  Here are the observations expressed by committee members after considering the proposal and meeting with Sharon Elise and Sarah Villareal (from EL) on September 26. 

We understand that there are different models for how departments contend with periods of scarce resources.   Sociology is in a position to make use of EL as a source of funds so that it can move forward.  We understand that departments may sometimes want to hire more than one person out of their various candidate searches if they can do so.  HAPC members voiced no opposition to the specific proposed hires by the Sociology department. 

However, the committee did raise various concerns about the practice of hiring faculty funded by Extended Learning and other non-stateside sources if those hires take place outside of the normal college planning process.  The planning process ensures faculty input into the development of the overall content and quality of a CSUSM education. Creating a precedent for a hiring process that operates outside this wider college planning process has the potential to distort patterns of curricular development and make it difficult or impossible to plan for the future.

Cc:  Scott Greenwood, Staci Beavers, Michael Hughes, Konane Martinez, Vincent Pham, Oneita Billings
